FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION
Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 29th January 2013 at 6.15pm at The Albert pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge
1.  Present: Nina Smith (Chair), Lesley Mackay (minutes), Bob Deacon and David Storr.

     Apologies:  Matthew Gibson, Mike Smith and David Taylor 

2.  Minutes of last meeting:  These were approved as correct
3.  Matters Arising:
· Noticeboards:  One board cannot be opened and has been reported to ISS.
· Bid for lift reinstatement:  Nothing to report

· Website:  Nothing had yet been heard from Calderdale College in response to Mike’s request.  Action:  Mike Smith
· Postcards and historical talk:   In his absence, unanimous congratulations were given to David Taylor on his well delivered and informative talk to the Local History Society.  Considerable enthusiasm was expressed to encourage David to compile further talks about the station, perhaps one to cover 1881-1923 and then a third to cover 1923 to the present.  It is also hoped that David will consider preparing his talk(s) with photographs for publication.  It would be useful to have information about the Station available in the waiting rooms.  It was suggested that this was something we might be able to apply to Hebden Royd Town Council for assistance with funding.  This will await David Taylor’s decision.  It is not known how many postcards were sold.  Action: David Taylor
· Regrading of Station:  Nothing to report.

· Carol Singing:  Thanks had been sent to the Mayor for attending this event on behalf of HRTC.  The collection had realised £152.40.  David Storr was thanked for all his hard work in organising the event and acting as choirmaster.  David suggested that traditional Yorkshire hymns could be sung at the 2013 carol singing.  The music would need to be found and copied and there would also be the need to rehearse prior to the event.  David Storr has agreed to proceed with this.  Thanks were given to the staff at the Coffee Station for all their help in providing refreshments for the singers.  Nina will find out what we owe them.  Action: Nina Smith
· Signal Box: Mike Smith coordinated the collection of information about the possible listing of this and had sent it off to English Heritage.
· Hebden Bridge Information Display:  Bob Deacon agreed to raise this with Hebden Bridge Partnership to see if there was any interest in collecting and mounting information about events in HB at the station in one of the Information Boards inside the Booking Hall.  Action:  Bob Deacon
· Community Grant application:  It was noted that we could apply to the Co-operative Group for a community grant.  Ideas such as organising a walk to start from HB Station and perhaps include Todmorden and Mytholmroyd Stations or producing a book with photographs based on David Taylor’s talk were discussed.  The walk could focus on the history of the Railway and be included in the Heritage weekend in September.  It was agreed this would be discussed further at our next meeting.
4.  Chair’s Report:  
- Nina has written to Matt Gibson regarding  information about train services to London by Grand Central services being given to intending passengers.
- Nina has found out that HB Station has a new ‘station adopter’: Kim Metcalf.  Concern was expressed that no one had been alerted to the possibility of applying for this role, which carries with it a free Northern Rail off peak pass; no one was aware how the selection had been made.  Nina undertook to write to Angela Hearn, Deputy Head of Stations at Northern Rail to make further enquiries, and to invite Kim through Angela to become actively involved in the Friends.  Action:  Nina Smith
5.  Treasurer’s Report:  In David’s absence no report was received.  David Storr 

enquired as to whether any progress had been made in transferring our account to Lloyds Bank in HB.  Lesley confirmed that this was progressing.

6.  Working Parties Report:  Lesley reported that a schedule for 2013 working

parties had been circulated.  The first working party will take place on Saturday 2nd
March at 2-3pm.  The Big Spring Clean up around the station will take place on Saturday

23rd March between 2-4pm.  All members were asked to turn up to this as FoHBS will be

eligible for £60 by Hebden Royd Town Council if six volunteers tidy around and outside

the station.  Bob Deacon suggested that we need to make greater efforts to attract more

volunteers and has undertaken to seek publicity for this.  Thanks were extended to Lesley

for organising the working parties.  Action:  Bob Deacon
7.  Northern Rail Issues:  See items above under Chair’s report.
8.  Station Adopter:  See item above under Chair’s report.
9.  Any other business:  It was agreed that Bob Deacon would become the formal representative of the Friends of Hebden Bridge Station at Hebden Bridge Partnership.  
10. Date and venue of next meeting:  Tuesday 12th March 2013 at 6.15pm in the 
Albert pub, Albert Street, Hebden Bridge.
